Coach Roberto B. Seldivar, Chihuahua Chih, Mexico.

Dear Coach Seldivar:

Thank you for your wire of the 12th instant inviting the University of Kansas basketball team to play your team in Chihuahua in March. This will confirm my wire replying that it would be impossible for our team to come on account of eligibility rules.

I wrote Coach Leoncio Ochoa, of Mexico City, that it would be impossible for our boys to leave the University. The only time we would be able to get into Mexico would be during the month of December.

We should like to schedule some games in Mexico to be played during the Christmas holidays. If you could arrange such a possibility I know that our team would enjoy it and we would be a source drawing a good crowd. Would you write me concerning such a possibility?

We appreciate your invitation to play your team in March, and regret that it is impossible for us to get away at this time of the year. I thought my letter to Coach Ochoa made it clear that we could not enter the tournament, and am sorry for the misunderstanding.

I shall be glad to hear from you regarding the Christmas week schedule/

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.